


    The Church of the Incarnation 
      544 Prospect Street, Wethersfield, CT  06109 

 
Pastor 

Rev. James M. Moran 
 
 

Pastoral Assistant 
Mrs. Audrey Saharek 

 
 

Sacristan 
Toni Munoz 

 
 

Coordinator Middle School Faith Formation Gr. 7-12 
Confirmation Coordinator 

Gina Burby 
 
 

Director of Music 
Mrs. Theodora Niver 

 
Cantors 

Vanessa Crowley…………..Lorissa Heath     
Rosanne Sweeney Gowdy………..…...Andrew Russo 

    Heather Picard.………………..Gianna Bielenda 
 
 
 
 
 

Rectory Staff Assistant 
Mrs. Marguerite Devitt 

 
Rectory Assistant  

Marguerite Heinimann 

Mass Schedule 
Confessions on Saturdays from 3:30 - 4:15pm 

in Father Crawford Hall 
Vigil Mass: Saturday at 5:00pm 

Sunday Masses: 8:30 & 10:30 am 
Daily Mass: (Mon. - Fri.) 9:00 am 

Recitation of the Rosary for Peace before 
9:00 am daily Mass 

 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
By previous appointment by calling the rectory. 

Sundays at 12:30 pm  
 
 

Weddings 
Please contact a priest 6-10 months prior. 

 
 

New Parishioners - Faith Formation Registration 
The Church of the Incarnation  
welcomes new parishioners.  
Forms are available at the  

main entrance of the church.   
Please mail or drop off at the rectory.  

You may also visit our website for printable forms at:  
www.thechurchoftheincarnation.com 

 

    Rectory Hours 
    9:00 am - 4:30 pm 

 
Rectory Phone 

(860) 529-2533 

Rectory Fax 
(860) 721-6595 

 

New Church E-Mail 
incarnationrectory@gmail.com 

Church Website Address 

www.thechurchoftheincarnation.com 

 
Faith Formation  (860) 529-6765 

Gina Burby’s E-Mail    
Gina10272@gmail.com 
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This weekend the church continues our 
Christmas celebration with the Feast of the 
Epiphany, marking Jesus’ being made 
known to people in every part of the world. 
The crèche, while a depiction of Jesus’ birth in a 
manger, also reflects the people who created that 
particular crèche.  As a result, every crèche is 
unique and different, and tells a story about the 
people in the region it is from. We invite you to 
bring a Nativity from your home to be blessed at 
Mass this weekend.  If it is too large, you can 
bring just the Baby Jesus. During Mass we will 
say a special prayer of blessing & sprinkle them 
with holy water, so that you can bring that bless-
ing back home with you. 
 

Women’s Club cooking team: Monday,  
Jan., 3, 2022 from 1-3 pm in Fr. Crawford Hall. 
 

The Second collection next weekend is the 
monthly collection. 
 
Wishing everyone a Joyous Christmas sea-

son & a Happy, Healthy & Holy New Year! 

        
2022 NEW YEAR’S MASS SCHEDULE  

 Masses on Sunday, January 2, 2022 will be at 
8:30am & 10:30am. 

 
 

Fr. Moran wishes to thank all  parishioners 
for the cards, prayers, good wishes, and gifts for 
Christmas and New Years. Fr Moran is most 
grateful to ALL who work during the year in any 
capacity from Parish Council members to our 
devoted Catechists to make our parish function 
with such devotion.  Thank you to all who helped 
prepare and decorate the Church so beautifully 
for Christmas, to all who donated to the special 
flower collection, and to all choir members/
musicians who helped to make our Christmas 
Masses so moving. Happy New Year! 
 

Sunday,  January 2nd, 2022!! 
8:30am– A Special Intention for Harold  
              Walmsley 
10:30am–Anthony Melillo 
Monday, January 3rd 
9:00am—For all our deceased parishioners &  
                benefactors 
Tuesday, January 4th 
9:00am– Mass for a Special Intention 
Wednesday,  January 5th 
9:00am– For all our parishioners 
Thursday, January 6th 
9:00am– Donna Esposito Hughes 
Friday,  January 7th 
9:00am– A Special Intention for Henry and  
               Judy Williams 
Saturday, January 8th 
5:00pm—Rose L. Cecere 
Sunday, January 9th 
8:30am–Robert & Anna Liegl 
10:30am–John Biancamano 
 
The Sanctuary Candle will burn 
from 1/3/2022–1/9/2022 in memory 
of Mary & Nicholas Champ. 
 
The Blessed Virgin Mary Candle 
will burn from 1/3/2022—1/9/2022 
in memory of Donna Esposito Hughes. 
 

PRAYER OF THE WEEK 
The Epiphany of the Lord 
At the Mass during the Day 
O God, who on this day 
revealed your Only Begotten Son to the nations 
by the guidance of a star, 
grant in your mercy 
that we, who know you already by faith, 
may be brought to behold the beauty of your sub-
lime glory. 
Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 
who lives and reigns with you  
in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 
God, for ever and ever. 

 



FAQS:           Building a new Parish from  
                  Incarnation and Christ the King 

 
Q: Will the parishes of Christ the King and Incar-
nation be merged to create a new, combined par-
ish? 
A: As of January 1, 2022, Fr Nick will be pastor of 
both Christ the King and Incarnation. He will be 
the pastor of the new combined parish. We are 
hoping that the official merger of the two parishes 
will be effective by July 1, 2022. 
 
Q: Why are the parishes being merged? 
A: To reflect changing realities of diminishing 
church attendance combined with a shortage of 
priests. The merger is designed as an important 
first step to better position our local church to meet 
the current & future needs of Wethersfield. 
 
Q: What is the vision for the merger? 
A: To establish a new, vibrant, welcoming, dynam-
ic and growing parish, one which loves and honors 
God, respects, loves and welcomes all people, & 
makes disciples who change the world. 
 
Q: What will be the name of the new combined 
parish? 
A: To be determined. When Corpus Christi,  
Sacred Heart and St. Luke merged into Christ the 
King in 2017, we knew the possibility of further 
consolidation existed. And so while it makes sense 
to see this merger as having Incarnation join with 
Corpus Christi, Sacred Heart and St. Luke as Christ 
the King, and while it makes sense from a legal 
and canonical perspective as well, the Transition 
Team will have input into the final decision. 
 
Q: Will the name of our churches change? 
A: No. The names of the church buildings will re-
main the same, and will be used to identify the 
campus locations that form the one combined Par-
ish. 
 
Q: Will the churches of Christ the King and 
 Incarnation remain open? 
A: Yes. Both church buildings will remain open. 
Each church building will be a campus of the com-
bined Parish. The current Mass schedules at each 
church will continue for 2022, but will be stream-
lined for 2023. 
 
 
 

 
Q: What priests will staff the new parish? 
A: We will be fortunate to have three priests  
ministering during 2022. Fr. Nick will be the Pastor. 
Fr. Moran will be the Senior Parochial Vicar, and  
Fr. George will be the Parochial Vicar. Fr. Moran 
will retire in February 2023, at which time only  
Fr. Nick & Fr. George will serve our new Parish.  
 
Q: Which church(es) will be available for sacraments 
and funerals? 
A: Sacramental life will be available at Corpus  
Christi, Incarnation, and Sacred Heart churches. 
 
Q: Will offices at both campuses remain open? 
A: Yes, for now. As the merger evolves and  
progresses, office hours, availability, and locations 
will be developed to ensure the best possible service 
to our new parish community. 
 
Q: What happens to the parishes’ financial resources? 
A: The financial resources of both parishes will be 
combined, and the Finance Councils, along with 
Archdiocesan guidance, will provide oversight of 
these processes. 
 
Q: What other changes can we expect? 
A: The merger will entail a number of ‘behind- the-
scenes’ as well as more visible issues. For example, 
the Transition Team is serving as the Pastoral Coun-
cil for the immediate time, and we will then hold an 
election to create a new Pastoral Council. The Fi-
nance Councils of both parishes are already meeting 
to prepare budgets for 2022. Because we have not 
legally merged yet, separate budgets need to be pre-
pared, but in doing them together, they are anticipat-
ing one joint budget going forward. 
The Faith Formation programs have merged for  
Middle and High School, and the Elementary School 
programs will merge for the Fall of 2022. 
Mens’ and Womens’ groups, Social Action, and 
Building Committees are already joining forces as 
well. The intent is to have stronger and more efficient 
sustainable resources to carry us into the future. 
Pastoral, administrative and ministry functions will 
be streamlined to more efficiently serve and support 
the combined parish. 
 
Q: Where can I find updated merger information? 
A: The Transition Team has a Communications  
Committee. They will be sharing information via the 
bulletin, the websites, Facebook (facebook.com/
ChristtheKingCT), email, and announcements at 
Mass. If you have questions, please send an email to 
incarnation.ctk@gmail.com. 
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READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday: 1 Jn 3:22 — 4:6; Ps 2:7bc-8, 10-12a;  
 Mt 4:12-17, 23-25 
Tuesday: 1 Jn 4:7-10; Ps 72:1-4, 7-8; Mk 6:34-44 
Wednesday: 1 Jn 4:11-18; Ps 72:1-2, 10, 12-13;  
 Mk 6:45-52 
Thursday: Jn 4:19 — 5:4; Ps 72:1-2, 14, 15bc, 17;  
      Lk 4:14-22a 
Friday: 1 Jn 5:5-13; Ps 147:12-15, 19-20; Lk 5:12-
16 
Saturday: 1 Jn 5:14-21; Ps 149:1-6a, 9b; Jn 3:22-
30 
Sunday: Is 42:1-4, 6-7 or Is 40:1-5, 9-11; Ps 29:1-
4, 3, 9-10 or Ps 104:1b-4, 24-25, 27-30; Acts 
10:34-38 or Ti 2:11-14; 3:4-7; Lk 3:15-16, 21-22 
 
 

Christ The King/Incarnation Merger  
The Transition Team encourages all parish-
ioners to refer to this bulletin for the FAQ’s 
regarding the merger that will be taking 
place within the Christ the King and Incar-
nation communities.  In addition, if there 
are any questions or concerns that you 
would like to share with the Transition 
Team you may e-mail them to the team at 
the following e-mail ad-
dress: incarnation.ctk@gmail.com 
   
The websites can be found at: 
  
Https://
www.thechurchoftheincarnation.com 
Https://www.christthekingparishct.org 
 
Christ the King Parish (Corpus Christi 
Church), Wethersfield will be adding a 
5:15pm Mass the 1st Sunday of each 
month throughout the school year. 
 
 
A message from the Archdiocese of Hart-
ford: Due to a fur ther threat of the 
spread of COVID-19, the archdiocese is 
recommending the wearing of masks in 
church for everyone.  

 
 

 

PRAYER CORNER 
 

 
The Epiphany of the Lord 

 
JOURNEY TOWARD GOD 
 In our celebration of the 

Epiphany, two interwoven themes are present in 
the readings today. God is beginning something 
new, and God gathers all of humanity to partici-
pate. For Isaiah, God’s bright light, manifested in 
the people of Israel, attracts and summons people 
from many nations to Jerusalem. In the letter to 
the Ephesians, God’s grace makes the Gentiles co-
heirs and co-partners in the gospel. Matthew tells 
the story of the fulfillment of God’s promises to 
Israel through the birth of Jesus, and simultane-
ously leading foreigners to share in these same 
promises. With the birth of Jesus, God chose a 
particular people, in a particular time and place, to 
enter most directly into the human story. Today’s 
readings teach that God did this in order to gather 
all people, all cultures, into unity with God. Like 
the magi, we are drawn into a journey toward 
God, becoming co-partners in God’s work. 
 
 
TODAY’S READINGS 
First Reading — Rise up in splendor, Jerusalem! 
The LORD shines upon you and the glory of the 
Lord appears over you (Isaiah 60:1-6). 
Psalm — Lord, every nation on earth will adore 
you (Psalm 72). 
Second Reading — The mystery has been made 
known that the Gentiles are coheirs, copartners in 
the promise in Christ Jesus through the gospel 
(Ephesians 3:2-3a, 5-6). 
Gospel — Magi from the east arrived, saying, 
“Where is the newborn king of the 
Jews?” (Matthew 2:1-12).  
 
 
SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES 
Sunday: Epiphany of the Lord;  
             National Migration Week 
Monday: The Most Holy Name of Jesus 
Tuesday: St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
Wednesday: St. John Neumann 
Thursday: St. André Bessette 
Friday: St. Raymond of Penyafort; First 
Friday 
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Pastor’s Corner – January 2, 2022 
Who were those wanderers who, unimpressed by King Herod, did homage to a newborn babe 
and allowed an angel to change their travel plans? Our crèche sets, carols and myths tell us they 
numbered three - an idea deduced from the gifts Matthew mentions - but there's no reason to 
think that there were not more of them: more people and more gifts.  
 
By tradition, they are called kings. If so, probably no more than ourselves who are baptized as 
priests, prophets and kings. Better we call them the Magi, a title that hints at mystery, magic and 
miracles. 
 
Historians say it's unlikely that their story reflects any verifiable event. For us, more important 
than historical fact is the reason Matthew made this part of his Gospel.  
 
First of all, Matthew borrowed key details for his story from Isaiah's prophecies. Isaiah assures 
the people who have been in darkness that the light of God's glory will shine on them and that 
their faith will attract people from afar who will come bearing gifts. With that, we have the back-
ground for the star, the travelers, the camels and the gifts: all signs of the advent of God's salva-
tion. 
 
Matthew is commenting on Isaiah and portraying Jesus as the fulfillment of ancient hopes. He 
begins his Gospel with Jesus, Emmanuel, endangered among his own people and revered by rep-
resentatives of the Gentile world. Then he ends his Gospel with Christ's command to make disci-
ples of all the nations and the promise that as our Emmanuel, he will remain with us until the 
end. 
 
What does this narrative mean for us today as we begin the year 2022? Perhaps in these uncer-
tain times (will COVID-19 ever end, what will our new parish become?) the Magi can be our 
guides. More than the time and money required for their journey, they possessed a key combina-
tion of self-confidence and desire for more meaning in life. These attitudes urged them to read 
the signs of the times and to venture into the unknown. They humbly believed there was more 
wisdom in the world than they had yet discovered. Thus, they set off in a caravan that became 
the first Christian pilgrimage. 
 
As we begin this new year we too are setting off, as the Catholic community in Wethersfield on 
a pilgrimage that will bring us together as one parish.  God is leading us where we need to go, if 
we but follow His star, if we but have the courage to read the signs of the times and venture into 
the unknown.   
 
Back on December 19th, we included in the bulletin an insert with Frequently Asked Questions 
concerning the transition process.  It is available on the websites of both Christ the King and  
Incarnation Parishes.  We also now have a dedicated email address for you to submit questions, 
comments, concerns or suggestions to the Transition Committee (incarnation.ctk@gmal.com). 
 
I am excited by the possibilities given us for the future of our Church in Wethersfield.  I am  
appreciative of the energy and enthusiasm of our Transition Team.  And I look forward to  
joining you on this journey as together we build the Father’s Kingdom of true and lasting peace. 
 

Page Six 



Church of the Incarnation Faith Formation  
Elementary Grades K-6: Our  Elementary Faith Formation Program has em-
barked on a new family structured model.  Individual families gather at home to pray, 
learn, and share their faith. They come together monthly at church for fellowship, to 
share experiences, and to engage in community outreach.  
 

Middle School Grades 7 & 8: Sunday, 6-7pm at Corpus Christi School on Jan. 2, 9, 23, and 30.   

Confirmation Grade 9: Sunday, 6:30-7:30pm at Corpus Christi School on Jan. 2, 9, 23, and 30.   

Family Mass for Middle School & Confirmation Grade 9 students & families will be held the 
1st Sunday of each month, Christ the King Church, 5:15pm. Dates: Jan., 2nd, 2022. All families are  
welcome.   
  
Pflaum Elementary Family Gatherings: The next Pflaum Family Gathering K-6: (Parents & Chil-
dren) will be Sunday, January 9th  from 11:30-12:30 pm in Fr. Crawford Hall.   

Children’s Liturgy of the Word will be celebrated on January 9th and 23rd at the 10:30 am Mass.   

      
Advent Angel Tree of Giving Outreach: 
Thank you to all our parishioners and in  

particular our faith formation families for 
their generous toy donations to CT  
Children's Medical Center (CCMC) in honor 
of Elizabeth Carcia. The outpouring was a 
wonderful testament to our most giving  
parish. A special and most gracious thank 
you to the Carcia family who have  
coordinated the Angel Tree Project at our 
church for the past 23 years.   

 
Please enjoy this beautiful thank you note from The Carcia family: 

 
Elizabeth was a gift to us from God.  In memory of her, we organize an Angel Tree at our 
Church of the Incarnation every Christmas and have done so for the past 23 years. This year 
as well as last due to Covid we have had to modify the Angel Tree. Instead of giving to needy 
children and adults from organizations in the Hartford area, we chose one organization 
CCMC.  
 
With the tremendous help of Filomena Gaetani Marinelli and her Faith Formation families 
and the generous parishioners of Incarnation Church, we held a drop off toy drive last  
Saturday and were able to donate hundreds of toys to the children at CCMC. Your generosity 
is overwhelming. I also want to thank Emilia Harshaw, Donna Szumilak Spada, Trish Kinney 
McDonald, Phyllis DiLeone DiFiore, Cathy Coelho Beers, Lynn Reale and Filomena for your 
generous toy donations. “May you rejoice in the miracle, the gift, and the promise of  
Christmas”.  
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Graver’s Tree
Care

Removals • Pruning
Tree Maintenance

Bruce Graver Wethersfield
Licensed Tree Surgeon 563-6581

ning

FARLEY - 
SULLIVAN

FUNERAL HOME
34 Beaver Rd.,
Wethersfield

563-9999
50 Naubuc Ave.,
Glastonbury, CT

633-2521

Giuliano-Sagarino

BROOKLAWN
FUNERAL HOME

Luke DiMaria
511 Brook Street • Rocky Hill           721-0087

Nationally Recognized
for Excellence

D’ESOPO
FUNERAL CHAPEL

Wethersfield
East Hartford
563-6117

f

Rose Hill Funeral Home
&

Rose Hill Memorial Park
Providing compassionate and

caring service.
We welcome you to visit our

newly remodeled facility
pre-need planning available

580 Elm Street
Rocky Hill, CT 06067

(860) 529-3381

Dillon-Baxter Funeral Home
1276 Berlin Turnpike

Wethersfield
Since 1880 • 956-1149

www.sciwindows.com

                                                     
                                                 Email: steve@sciwindows.com
860-568-2063                 Fax: 860-568-5419

FULLY INSURED
(LIC. # 555050)

Replacement Windows • Roofing
Retractable Awnings  • Vinyl Siding

Andrea Autorino, D.V.M.
Katherine Lavery, D.V.M.

Taryn Pina, D.V.M.
529-0668

www.doubleavet.com106 Nott St., Wethersfield

MULL BROS. OIL
HEATING & COOLING

529-82555 555

M.A.O. ELECTRIC
Residential • Commercial

Michael A. Orsini
721-9009

Licensed & Insured          CT#183694

WETHERSFIELD
MONUMENT CO.

526 Silas Deane Hwy. 
Wethersfield, CT 06109

(860) 372-4020

A Place 
Where 
Quality

& Service 
Matter

Specializing in

Fine Italian American Foods
FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED SINCE 1932

675 Wolcott Hill Road, Wethersfield • (860) 785-8998
www.DandDMarket.com

Family Owned and Operated 
Serving the Greater Hartford Area

Site Work • Trucking • Excavating
Drainage • Hydroseeding
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        Atty. Nancy W. Tonucci
Brown Paindiris & Scott, LLP

Elder Law, Wills, Estates
750 Old Main Street

Rocky Hill, CT 06067
(860) 571-8988

ntonucci@bpslawyers.com

License #: HCA 0001048

Polish Caregivers Offering Home Care for Seniors
Anna Wilbik | 860-560-6116

www.nutmeghomeassistance.com

NON-MEDICAL HOME CARE AGENCY
www.caregivenathome.com • 860-521-5888

924 Farmington Ave. Suite 105, West Hartford, CT 06107

Dr. Gary Toubman | Dr. Zachary Korwin
Laurie Ganem, RDH
Nancy Critelli, RDH

Arleta Sadil, RDH
Tracy Motta, RDH

Come see why we have
over 250 5-star Google Reviews!
WE ACCEPT MOST INSURANCES!

860.667.2600
112 Market Square | Newington, CT 06111

www.newingtonctdentist.com

Get this

weekly bulletin

delivered by

email - for FREE!
Sign up here:

www.jspaluch.com/subscribe

Courtesy of J.S. Paluch Company, Inc.

$29.95/Mo. billed quarterly
• One Free Month
• No Long-Term Contract
• Price Guarantee
• Easy Self Installation

Call Today!    Toll Free 1.877.801.8608

Medical Alert System

If You Live Alone You Need MDMedAlert!
24 Hour Protection at HOME and AWAY!

✔Ambulance
✔Police  ✔Fire
✔Friends/Family

CALL
NOW!

FREE Shipping
FREE Activation
NO Long Term Contracts

Solutions as Low as $19.95 a month

This Button SAVES Lives!
As Shown GPS,

Lowest Price Guaranteed!

GPS Tracking w/Fall Detection
Nationwide, No Land Line Needed

EASY Set-up, NO Contract
24/7 365 Monitoring in the USA

800.809.3352
MDMedAlert
Safe-Guarding America’s Seniors Nationwide!

The Most Complete

Online National

Directory of

Catholic ParishesCheck It Out Today!

Catholic Cruises and Tours and The Apostleship
of the Sea of the United States of America
Take your FAITH ON A JOURNEY.

Call us today at 860-399-1785 or email
eileen@CatholicCruisesandTours.com

www.CatholicCruisesandTours.com
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Consider
Remembering
Your Parish in

Your Will.
For further information,

please call the Parish Office.


